
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 JANUARY 2010
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.08/10
ANNUAL AUDIT LETTER

The District Auditor presented the Annual Audit Letter for the City Council dated December 2009, the purpose of which was to summarise the findings from the 2008/09 audit.  The report included messages arising from the audit of the Council’s financial statements and the results of the work she had undertaken in assessing arrangements to secure value for money in the Council’s use of resources.  The District Auditor informed Members that it was not an Annual Audit and Inspection Letter.  The document was publicly available for people to look at.

The District Auditor added that an unqualified opinion on the Council’s Accounts had been issued on 29 September 2009.  No material errors were found in the financial statements and the overall number of errors had reduced.  That was a significant improvement on previous years.  Further improvements to the Council’s accounts preparation procedures for 2009/10 had been agreed.  A number of weaknesses in the Council’s IT Security Policy had been identified and progress against the agreed Action Plan reported to the Committee in December 2009.  

An unqualified value for money conclusion had been given by the due date in view of the fact that the Council had achieved Level 2 (performing adequately).  To inform the Use of Resources Assessment risk based work had been undertaken around the Cumbria Strategic Partnership and Members would note that risk management and governance arrangements needed to be strengthened.  Some changes had been made which superseded the points raised in the Letter.  

In conclusion, the District Auditor thanked the Council for the support provided over the year in question.

The Chairman welcomed the District Auditor’s comments with regard to the work undertaken by staff.  She referred to the new Comprehensive Area Assessment and the review of Risk Management within the Cumbria Strategic Partnership, emphasising the need for consideration to be given to partnership working to ensure that the standards set by the City Council were complied with.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Annual Audit Letter for 2008/09 be referred to the Executive with a note of the comments raised in respect of future partnership working.

(2)
That the Committee placed on record its appreciation of the work undertaken by the District Auditor and members of internal audit staff involved.

(3) That the Committee endorsed the District Auditor’s comments in response to the review of Risk Management within the Cumbria Strategic Partnership.






